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President’s Letter
by Jeanne Woosley

	 Mark your calendars everyone 
because Sedgefest will be 
happening on Saturday, May 5th 
at the Sedgefield Neighborhood 
Park!  We’ll have live music, 
games, awesome bbq, and plenty 
of fun and sunshine for all.  This 
year we will be making lighted 
balls for our trees which will 
look great in December so come 
on over to the booth and make 
some holiday magic!  We’re 
always looking for ideas and 
volunteers so please let me know 
if you have a desire to help with 
either.
	 I recently participated in a 
“Community Leaders” meeting 
put together by CMPD.  The 
attendees were composed 
of board members from 
neighborhoods around us  - 
like Colonial Village - and the 
purpose was to provide a forum 
for all of us to discuss issues and 
concerns common to all of us.   It 
was a wonderful chance to meet 
the folks that live right around 
us and share ideas.  Each quarter 
there will be a  guest speaker 
from various county entities so 
if there is a topic you’d like to 
learn more about, let me know 

and I’ll see if we can’t get them 
to come to one of our general 
meetings.  We all appreciated the 
effort that Lt. Lontz and Officer 
Montgomery put into organizing 
the event and look forward to 
those in the future.
	 I’d like to give a shout out to 
the St. Luke’s Lutheran Men’s 
Group who graciously donated 
tickets so that 4 families could 
attend their Mad Madness 
barbeque at the church on March 
31st.  We got them  in touch 
with the principal at Sedegefield 
Elementary who gave them to 4 
families to go watch basketball 
and have some fun.  Stories like 
this remind me of the wonderful 
neighborhood we live in.
	 The board has a meeting with 
CHA at the beginning of May.  
I have no idea what it will be 
about, but will make a post on 
the neighborhood Facebook page 
if it’s anything urgent.  Janelle 
has asked me to be brief this 
time - she probably wants to 
to get a start on lighted balls 
for her house - so I’ll sign off 
now.  I hope to see everyone at 
Sedgefest!

PARTY TIME !!
Grab the kids & come join us!

SEDGEFEST 
May 5th, 11-2  

SEDGEFIELD PARK
Swine & Dine’s

Best BBQ in Town

RAFFLES!!    Great prizes !
NASCAR & more

Chalk Drawings
Balloon Toss  •  Face Painting

Egg Races
Our Garden Club

Create your own
Christmas Decorations!!

 Ice Cream Truck

Fire Truck

Chick-fil-a
   Monkey Joe’s & Much, Much More

Fun Family Time With the Neighbors!

The Sedgefield Sentinel is a quarterly publication of 
the Sedgefield Neighborhood Association, a nonprofit 

association dedicated to promoting community 
involvement and to improving the quality of life 
for Sedgefield residents. This publication is made 

possible by the hard work of many volunteers and the 
contributions of our advertisers.

Editor & Advertising: Janelle Travis 704-525-1447
Layout & Printing: Copy Express 704-527-1750

Newsletter articles can be found online at 
www.neighborhoodlink.com/sedgefield
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Summertime at YWCA
Central Carolinas
by Ashley Sherry
	 YWCA has what you need 
to look and feel your best this 
summer! It’s warm, and that 
means getting fit to wear shorts, 
sleeveless shirts..and that bathing 
suit! Just down the road, the 
YWCA staff can help you reach 
your fitness goals. In a friendly, 
comfortable environment,you 
can work your way to a healthy 
body!
	 Want to maintain your workout 
and need a place where you 
have access to cardio machines, 
weights, bootcamp, spinning and 
sculpting classes, a swimming 
pool and ample parking? YWCA 
is it! Stop by our gym for a tour 
of the facilities or visit www.

ywcacentralcarolinas.org and 
click on fitness to get a free 7-day 
trial pass. Be on the lookout in 
June for a special promotion you 
won’t want to miss!

Concert at St. Ann
	 St. Ann Catholic Church is 
pleased to announce the final 
concert in the second season of 
Gaudium Musicae to be held 
on Sunday, May 6, 2012 . The 
featured performance is by the 
Viva Klezmer! traditional Jewish 
music. The concert will start at 
4:00pm in the church. A reception 
will follow the concert, giving 
listeners an opportunity to meet 
& mingle with the performers.
Single concert tickets are $12 for 
adults, $8 for students & children 
12 years old or under are free. 

Tickets can be purchased online, 
www.StAnnCharlotte.org, at the 
door, or after Mass at the parish 
office, call 704-523-4641 ext. 221 
for additional information.

In This Issue
Real Estate .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   3

SNA Projects .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   4

New Playground .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   7

New Neighbors Coming Soon .   .   8

Garden Club .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   9

SEDGEFEST .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   10-11

Deadline for the Next Issue is July 12.
If you are interested in advertising or publishing 

an article contact:
Janelle Travis - travisgrp@aol.com

Copy and ads received after the deadline may 
be held for the next issue.
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If you are interested in advertising in the Sentinel
Email Janelle Travis at janelletravis8@gmail.com.

Copy and ads received after the deadline 
may be held for the next issue.

   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   

SOUTH   END   
3015 South   Boulevard   

704-665-6371   
   

Order   food   online:   
http://www.cfarestaurant.com/southend/home   

   
Check   out   our   Events   Calendar   so   you   can   stay   up-to-date   

on everything   going   on in our   restaurant   
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Real Estate Activity in Sedgefield
Sq. Ft BR/BA Price

Active:

3317 Anson ST 900 – 1100sf  3br/1ba $179,000

600 Poindexter DR 1300 – 1600sf  3br/2ba $179,000

1046 Sedgefield RD 800 – 1000sf 2br/1ba $216,000 

917 Poindexter DR 900 – 1200sf  3br/1ba $222,000

2849 Dorchester PL 1100 – 1400sf 3br/1ba $269,900 

500 Poindexter DR 1300 – 1600sf 3br/2ba $279,450

3121 Sunset DR 1200 – 1500sf 3br/2ba $309,000

700Poindexter DR 1600 – 2000sf 4br/2ba $329,000 

2909 Sunset DR 1500 – 1800sf 3br/1ba $349,000

2710 Sunset DR 1800 – 2200sf 3br/2ba $379,900

748 Wriston PL  1700 – 2100sf 3br/2ba $394,000

2842 Sunset DR 2400 – 3000s 4br/2ba $425,000

2900 Sunset DR 1900 – 2300sf 4br/3ba $449,000

2917 Windsor AVE 2500 – 3000sf 5br/3ba $575,000

Under Contract:

3201 Auburn AVE 1500 - 1900 4br/2ba $175,000 

933 Poindexter DR 1100 - 1300 2br/ 2ba $189,900

2913 Windsor AVE 1000 - 1300 2br/1ba $225,000 

935 Habersham DR 1200 - 1500 3br/1ba $290,000

620 Marsh RD 1800 - 2300 4br/3ba $389,500

401 Hartford AVE 900 - 1200 3br/1ba $103,900

311 Dover ST 1600 – 1900 3br/3ba $178,000

511 Poindexter CIR 1500 – 1800 3br/3ba $389,900

Sold:

3126 Cambridge RD 1257 2br/1ba $182,500

3239 Auburn AVE 1351 3br/1ba $204,000

2829 Dorchester PL 1450 3br/2ba $275,000

2820 Windsor AVE 1488 3br/2ba $310,000

659 Marsh RD 2240 3br/2ba $312,000

Real Estate information provided by association board member Michael
Miles Seaton of ReMax Executive Realty. Going the Extra ‘Miles’ for You!
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Barry Scott Burke
Attorney at Law

The Law Offices of Barry S. Burke
225 Marsh Road
Charlotte, NC 28209 ph (704) 529-1155
Email: bsburke@bellsouth.net        fax (704) 529-4100

Michael Seaton
Sedgefield Neighborhood Resident and Realtor

704-572-1384
ReMax Executive Realty

2720 Sunset Drive
GREAT SPACE & UPDATES!

3br/2ba      $379,900

3126 Cambridge Road
SOLD IN 7 DAYS!!!

SWEAT EQUITY OPPORTUNITY!
2br/2ba      $182,500

NEW LISTING!
1046 Sedgefield Road

Shows Beautifully!
2br/1ba      $216,000

A donation to the Sedgefield Neighborhood 
Association is made for each house I close 

in the neighborhood!

Michael Seaton
Sedgefield Neighborhood Resident and Realtor

704-572-1384
ReMax Executive Realty

526 Marsh Road
3br/2ba   $299,900

Wonderful home & grounds!
In-ground pool!!

925 Sedgefield Road
3br/2ba   $210,000

Great to renovate or add on!!!

500 Poindexter Drive
3br/1.5ba   $234,900

Lots of updates and tons of space!!

UNDER CONTRACT
3333 Auburn Avenue

3br/1ba   $139,900

A donation to the Sedgefield Neighborhood 
Association is made for each house I close 

in the neighborhood!

Real Estate Activity in Sedgefield
	 Sq.Ft.	 BR/BA	 Price
Active Listings
917 Windsor Ave	 2500 – 300sf	 5br/3ba	 $549,000

2821 Sunset Dr    	 2000 – 2400sf  	 4br/3ba	    $389,000

939 Poindexter Dr   	  1600 – 1900sf   	 3br/2ba	      $315,000

526 Marsh Rd       	 1200 – 1500sf  	 3br/2ba 	 $299,900

2849 Dorchester Pl  	 1100 – 1400sf 	 3br/1ba 	 $269,900

527 Poindexter Dr   	  1200 – 1500sf  	 3sf/1 	 $259,000

517 Poindexter Cir  	 1000 – 1300sf  	 3br/1 	   $229,900

500 Poindexter Dr   	 1300 – 1600sf  	 3br/1.5ba  	 $224,900

917 Poindexter Dr 	 900 – 1200sf  	 3br/1ba 	 $222,000

925 Sedgefield Rd  	 1300-1500 	 3br/2ba  	  $210,000

319 Hartford Ave 	 900 – 1200sf 	 3br/1ba 	       $179,900

220 Hartford Ave  	  900 – 1100sf 	 3br/1ba 	 $167,500

Under Contract
509 Poindexter Cir   	 2000 – 2400sf  	 3br/3ba	  $425,000

1012 Sedgefield Rd    	 1600 – 2000sf  	 3br/2ba 	    $249,900

787 S Sedgefield Rd 	 1200 – 1500sf  	 3br/1ba 	 $193,500

3333 Auburn Ave    	 1100 – 1400sf  	 3br/1ba 	    $139,900

312 Dover Ave     	 900 – 1100sf 	 2br/1ba	 $124,900

445 Melbourne Ct   	 800 – 1000sf 	 2br/1ba 	 $119,900

3325 Anson St   	 900 – 1200sf 	 3br/1ba	  $119,500

Sold
3237 Sunset Dr   	  4159sf  	 5br/4.5ba 	 $642,900

2816 Windsor Ave  	 3182   	 4br/3.5ba 	 $582,500

748 Wriston Pl   	 1954   	  3br/2ba	 $334,000

2920 Windsor Ave  	 1274sf 	 3br/2ba 	 $293,000”

Real Estate information provided by association board 
member Michael Miles Seaton of ReMax Executive Realty. 
Going the Extra “Miles” for You.
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Your Neighborhood 
At Work
SNA Projects & Accomplishments

by Katie Zender
	 So, you might be wondering 
what the Sedgefield Neighborhood 
Association has been doing lately? 
Well, here’s an update on some of our 
activities and accomplishments over 
the last few years. Projects do not 
move quickly and we’ve learned that 
constant attendance and vigilance is 
all that’s really required. Squeaky 
wheel syndrome still rules!
•	 Ongoing involvement with the 
Charlotte Housing Authority (CHA) 
so we can impact the re-development 
of Savannah Woods and along with 
what happens with the corner parcel 
next to it, at Marsh & Park Road.
•	 Reminding the school system of 
their promise to us to tear down the 
old elementary buildings and create 
a neighborhood park. If you’d like to 

join the group dedicated to the design 
of this area, please let Janelle Travis 
know. This summer, the buildings 
come down!
•	 Closing down the old Carrousel 
Club on South Blvd!
•	 Neighborhood infrastructure 
improvements along Poindexter, 
Sedgefield Rd, Wriston & 
Dorchester. 
•	 Stop signs on Hartford in 2009, 
slowing traffic for those who live on 
that former “raceway.”
•	 Road humps throughout the 
neighborhood – Greystone Avenue is 
the latest recipient.
•	 Tree banding for elderly in our 
neighborhood each November.
•	 Every May we celebrate our 
neighborhood with Sedgefest, held 
in our beautiful neighborhood park.  
Redevelopment of the park was long-
term SNA project, working with the 
Parks and Recreation Department and 

Stormwater Departmentt for years, to 
finally reach completion.
	 Various SNA members have been 
participating in numerous stakeholder 
groups, currently called Citizen 
Advisory Groups (CAG):
o	 Height In Residential Districts 
(HIRD), concluded
o	 Park Road Corridor Study, 
concluded
o	 Park Woodlawn Area Plan, 
ongoing
o	 Incentive Based Inclusionary 
Housing (IBHI), ongoing
o	 Assisted Multi-Family Housing at 
Transit Stations, almost complete
	 We also have a wish list and would 
love any other ideas from neighbors:
•	 Pedestrian-height street lights.
•	 Petition for a “road diet” for Marsh 
Road and Poindexter.
•	 Petition to stop the continuation of 
Poindexter beyond Youngblood.

Monday – Friday 9:00 am to 7:00 pm
Saturday 9:00 am to 4:00 pm

Life is Easy Here!

2334 South Blvd
Charlotte, N.C. 28203

704-523-8608

•  Convenient Drive Thru
•  Free Delivery
•  Immunization Services
•  Low Prices
•  Friendly Service
•  Durable Medical Equipment
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Rated Chalotte’s Best Health Food Store.

������������������
��������������������
•  Now Featuring Alkaline Water!
•  Health & Special Diet Foods.
•  Vitamins & Supplements.
•  Bulk Nuts, Dried Fruit and Grains.
•  Smokerise Barbeque Chicken & Pork.
•  All Natural Deli with Wraps, Salads,

Sandwiches and Raw Foods.
•  Local Organic Produce & Meat.
•  Coffee and Smoothie Bar.
•  Natural Health & Beauty Items.
•  Huge Selection of Specialty Beers.

2707 South Boulevard
704-522-8123

www.healthyhomemkt.com

DIGITAL  B/W & COLOR COPIES
FULL SERVICE PRINTING, BINDERY, AND GRAPHIC DESIGN
Business Cards • Invitations • Lamination • Carbonless Forms

High Speed Copying • Letterhead & Envelopes • Flyers
Color Printing • Brochures

Full Service Bindery and Much More!!

704-527-1750
4004A SOUTH BOULEVARD AT SCALEYBARK ROAD

Price • Quality • Service
Now Check Us Out @

www.mycopyexpress.com

New Look Coming to Ideal & S. Blvd.
Long Animal Hospital has been blessed to serve the

Sedgefield community and their pets since 1948. We are
truly honored you have placed your trust in our hospital.
In order to serve the community to the best of our ability,
LAH will soon begin construction on a new hospital at the
corner of South Boulevard and Ideal Way. LAH goal is to
provide our clients with the most comprehensive and hon-
est veterinary care.

Our new facility will offer a spacious reception area
with separation available for our canine and feline
patients. Additionally there will be admissions/discharge
areas, ten exam rooms, and a call center which will allow
more efficient service. An intensive care unit and a dedi-
cated rehabilitation center will allow LAH to better serve
our critical care and senior patients. Our boarding center
will include luxury suites for our canine patients, spacious
feline condos, large free-play area, professional grooming,
and a large selection of retail products.

We are excited about the level of veterinary care we
will be able to provide our clients. LAH would not have
functioned in the Charlotte community for 60+ years with-
out our loyal clients and staff. Thank you for the support
and confidence in our team. As always please let us know
how we can serve you better.

Park Woodlawn Plan
by Debbie Robinson
	 This month’s Park Woodlawn Area Plan meeting 
addressed green space, parks and the tree canopy 
throughout the area.
	 If there are areas where you would like to see parks 
or needs for connectivity to existing parks, please let us 
know.
	 Replacement of the tree canopy through Park Woodlawn 
is a priority.  Is there a spot where a public or private tree can 
be placed, please email us the address and homeowner’s 
name. We will do our best to add this to the city’s tree 
planting plans.
	 The next meeting will be May 10 at 6 p.m. At the 
YWCA.  The topic will be the business, retail and services 
needs throughout the area.
	 Recaps of all of the presentations to date are available 
online at www.chrmeck.org.
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Voices
by Janelle Travis

	 Walking up the stairs into the Government Center 

recently, I realized someone always climbs those perfectly 

spaced steps with me. Many times Gordon Freeman and 

Mahlon  Adams, our Freedom Park neighbors, come along  

too.

	 Gordon passsed away a few years ago [still can’t 

remove her email address] Mahlon just recently passed 

away.  Both women devoted years caring about Charlotte, 

participating in many, many  “Stakeholders Groups” , now 

called “Citizens Advisory Group.”

	 They both worked to help form the 1992 Park Road 

Corridor plan. This plan kept  density within tolerable limits. 

I won’t begin to try to list all of their accomplishments 

here, suffice it to say Charlotte is a better place because of 

their work.

	 Gordon moved to Princeton Road as a child,when it was 

a narrow dirt road. She was an incredible teacher, if you 

can believe her students and we do !!  Both women were 

strong, hard working and not afraid to use their voices.  

Their  memory travels with me up those steps everytime !! 

I miss both of them, am profoundly lucky to have known 

them.

	 All of this is to say……YOU, too have a voice,  use it…….

get involved.  It is amazing what can be accomplished by 

speaking up and caring.

 
980-819-8256 

3905 South Blvd    Charlotte, NC 28209 

oh, how sweet it is….. 

  Kai’s Kookies & More also has pastries, cakes, cupcakes, 

candy, cheesecakes and coffee. We are near the Scaleybark 

Library. We have specialty parties where cupcakes or sugar 

cookies can be decorated by attendees. And we have free 

Wi-Fi available for our customers.   
 

www.kaiskookies.com 

www.facebook.com/kaiskookiesandmore 

     
 

Providing hand iced sugar cookies for Stonecrest and 

Phillip’s Place Dean & Deluca and Harris YMCA Parties as 

well as “Bouji” cheesecakes for various area restaurants. 
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College & Career Advisors, LLC
Debbie Burch - President

“Creating roadmaps to navigate your career journey - from college admission through career transition”

1235 East Blvd., Suite E #248, Charlotte, NC 28203
704.906.3936 (c)       704.347.1173 (h)       debbie@collegecareeradvisors.com

College Advisory Services
Family Needs Assessment • Student Fit Assessment • Short List Evaluation • Critical Events Roadmap

Application & Admissions Playbook • Ongoing Consultation & Event Management • Funding Research & Campus Visit Support

PLEASE SUPPORT 
OUR ADVERTISERS!

They make this newsletter possible
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New Playground for the Elementary
by Janelle Travis
	 After eight years CMS’ Applications Center is moving 
out of the old elementary school buildings on Marsh Road!  
The building is scheduled to be demolished sometime after 
school is dismissed for the summer. Only the front parking 
lot with the huge tree will stay. 
	 The fun thing is…we will be able to participate 
in developing a new playground available for the 
neighborhood children and grown-ups to enjoy. Currently, 
the school uses that tiny playground on Hartford. Imagine 
the fun these kids will have running and playing….
screaming !! Letting off steam then be able to go back in 
their classrooms ready to learn…..or take a nap!! 
	 So put your thinking caps on…I have thought of selling 
bricks from the old school folks could use in their yards for 
borders, door props, souvenirs for former students, etc… 
as a fundraiser, what do you think? There are possibly 
grants available for us. I’m thinking Queens College, Park 
Road Baptist, St. Paul UMC, and other groups will have 
ideas. Perhaps use this as a teaching tool.
	 Looking online I found a group called Peaceful 
Playgrounds, they have hard surface areas to use for 
organized play. Still looking for the costs involved; doing 
more research for options and asking for your ideas. 
	 I expect with ALL the talented people who live in our 
neighborhood, there is someone with experience, ideas 
and a wish list for this project. 
	 Of course, we don’t have an unlimited budget for 
this once in a lifetime opportunity,  But I think we could 
have a really exciting time working together for a REAL 
community event, to be enjoyed for many years to come.   
Are you in?
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Changes to Quality of Life Study
By Ann King

The Quality of Life Study and reporting is getting a major
overhaul.  The geography boundaries are changing to align with
census data, reporting now includes residential and business
areas, additional variables for collecting environmental data are
being added, and the reporting is moving away from rating
neighborhoods against one another and instead reporting rela-
tive to either fixed values or the city averages.   

The boundaries used in the study are changing for the 2012
Quality of Life Study.  Currently there are 173 Neighborhood
Statistical Areas (NSAs) and this is used as a baseline for scor-
ing individual and cumulative changes to neighborhoods.  The
new boundaries will be called Neighborhood Profile Areas
(NPAs) and the quantity will be changing to 394.  The new
boundaries will provide more accurate statistical information
that can be use in the reports.  

The city recently hosted public forums in June to get public
input about the new boundaries.  The changes are primarily to
create more consistency in the areas from the aspects of size
and population.  The new boundaries that are being proposed
align with available census data, combining census block
groups to making more data available in the study.  If you
missed the public forums and would like to provide feedback
you can send your input to qualityoflife@charlottenc.gov

Reporting is being improved for the 2012 Study.  The rating
will be changing to have a series of scores instead of one over-
all score.  The new categories / scores have not been finalized.
However, instead of being measured against other neighbor-
hoods, the variables will be measured relative to either a fixed
value or the city averages depending on the data.   

The 38 variables used in the study are being updated.
Neighborhoods use the variables and reports to understand their

Neighborhood Babysitter/Petsitter
Grace Monroe 704-375-3282

•  Experienced
•  References provided
•  Red Cross Babysitting Course Certified
•  $8.00/hour
•  Petsitting also available

The TRAVIS GROUP, LTD.
TELECOMMUNICATIONS MANAGEMENT AND SOLUTIONS

National Corporations to Residential
Complete Telecommunications Consulting Service for you and your Company.

Most recent residential audit resulted in $1,000 annual savings
Without Changing the Service Provider.

Janelle Travis                         704-525-1447

communities and develop plans for improvement. Some new
measurements for median household income, ratio of income to
poverty level, and home occupancy will also be included in the
2012.  Additionally, new measurements added for energy con-
sumption and environmental footprints.  The new environmental
data will further enable better development of neighborhood
action plans.

The changes to the Quality of Life Study will affect many
departments in the city currently using this data.  As a result of the
changes to the 2012 Quality of Life Study, these departments will
have to reevaluate how they are using the data from the study.
The 2012 changes will have a positive impact on the accuracy and
relevance of the data in respect to how it used by the city and
neighborhoods for planning purposes.   
Reference: www.charmeck.org .... Charlotte > Neighborhood &
Business Services > Community & Commerce > Quality of Life >
Quality of Life Study 

New Yoga Classes at the YWCA...
The YWCA on Park Road is now offering new yoga

classes! 
Hampton Thrower, a leader in the yoga field here in

Charlotte, is now teaching at the YWCA.  Check out his
class on Tuesdays at 6:00 p.m. and our other yoga classes
throughout the week.  This 60 minute class focuses on a vig-
orous form of yoga that stretches, strengthens and tones the
entire body. Previous yoga experience is recommended.
Some complex and physically challenging poses will be
taught, but you can go at your own level and pace.
Visit www.ywcacentralcarolinas and click on fitness for
more information.

Bring in this newsletter for a free 7-day pass to check
out this class and all of the other features of the YWCA
Fitness Center!

LAWNCARE
Dependable Sedgefield neighbor
offers lawncare services to you!

Includes mowing, weeding, edging, blowing,
pine needles, mulch, seeding, fertilizing. . .

all your lawn care needs!
Call Barry Hamel  (704) 607-4345

BLACKLION Dilworth

Have You 
Been There Yet?

Furniture, Gift & Design Centers

You’ll LOVE BLACKLION’S 
Incredible Selection of:

“The Carolinas’ Most Exciting Shopping Experience!”
Dilworth • East Blvd Behind Brixx Pizza • 704-333-2229

Huntersville • I-77, Exit 25 at Northcross SHPG CTR • 704-895-9539

Charlotte • 10635 Park Road • 704-541-1148 • www.blacklion.com

TENT SALE 
SAT., JUNE 2nd!

Gifts • Home Accents • Furniture

Children’s Gifts • Lamps

Art • Jewelry • Florals

Handbags • Greenery

Mirrors • Draperies

Candles • Wreaths

Accent Pillows

& so much more!
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New Neighbors Coming Soon!!
by Janelle Travis
	 According to Planning Staff’s Allen Goodwin, we 
will be getting lots of new neighbors soon along the 
light rail line..
	 1. On New Bern street behind 3030 South, Profit 
Dickson Partners are building 208 new apartments 
named the Fountains.
	 2.Across South Blvd.. facing the Healthy Home 
Market/Sedgefield Shopping Center, Colonial Grand 
is beginning construction, parking deck in the center. 
(I had hoped that area would be left for green space.) 
This project will be home for 341 apartments.
	 3. Woodfield Silos crossing the train tracks behind 
Colonial will have 277 units with surface parking. 
Greatly downsized from the original project on this 
parcel, thankfully.
	 4. Coming on up north along the train line at 
Remount and Dunavant  corner, South Line  townhouse 
are going up. Cherokee South Line are the developers 
for 281 townhomes.
	 So it looks like we will soon be sharing our streets 
with 1,107 new residents.  Home office anyone? 

2

Inside This Issue
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Deadline for the Next Issue is October 12
If you are interested in advertising in the Sentinel
Email Janelle Travis at janelletravis8@gmail.com.

Copy and ads received after the deadline 
may be held for the next issue.

   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   

SOUTH   END   
3015 South   Boulevard   

704-665-6371   
   

Order   food   online:   
http://www.cfarestaurant.com/southend/home   

   
Check   out   our   Events   Calendar   so   you   can   stay   up-to-date   

on everything   going   on in our   restaurant   
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Sedgefield Lawn Mowing 

Service
Most Yards $10.

Call Charlie Monroe at:
(H) 704-375-3282
(C) 704-345-0375

Parking on the Street?
Please park with all 4 wheels on the road. 

This will leave the sidewalk free for our Moms 
strolling their babies and other pedestrians.  

You will also protect our valuable grass buffers.
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Sedgefield Garden Club News
by Jean Siers
	 Please come visit us at the Sedgefield Garden Club tent at 
Sedgefest!  We are there every year with plants that we have lovingly 
transplanted from our gardens, and we love to share our bounty with 
our neighbors.  We offer lots of advice and very low prices on plants 
we know will grow in the Piedmont!  Look for Lenten roses, bulbs, 
herbs, ground covers, and lots of other plants for your yards.
	 In April, a group from the Garden Club helped the kindergarten 
classes at Sedgefield Elementary School clean up and plant two 
pretty garden beds right outside their doors.  We added some herbs 
and some perennial flowers, and the children will plant marigolds 
and vinca.  We look forward to a “budding” relationship with the 
school and hope to be able to add vegetables to mix when the 
children return in the fall.
	 Our program on vegetable gardening, provided by master gardener 
Don Boekelheide, inspired us to get out and grow our dinners!  This 
month we’re looking forward to spring planting tips from our friends 
at Rountree Plantation, one of the few local greenhouses in the 
neighborhood!  
	 We are a neighborhood garden club, and a part of the larger 
Charlotte Council of Garden Clubs. We welcome visitors and 
prospective members!  We meet on the fourth Monday of the month 
at 7 p.m., although we take the summer off.  If you’re interested in 
finding out more about the club or would like to visit, please email 
sedgefieldgc@gmail.com, and someone from the club will contact 
you.
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Exciting Things are Happening at
Sedgefield Elementary School!
By Meg McIlwain

It’s been a busy summer at Sedgefield Elementary School.  I am
excited to be the incoming PTA President and have spent the past
two months recruiting new PTA board members and making plans
for the 2011-12 school year.  The Sedgefield Elementary School PTA
is an inclusive organization that is open to all adults and business-
es that care about children and schools.  You do not have to have a
child in the school to support the PTA.  In fact, over 75% of current
PTA Board of Directors do not have children in the school.

SES PTA is a registered 501 ©(3) nonprofit organization.  More
than 30 years of research shows that children do better when their
parents and families are involved both at home and at school.
Grades are higher.  Test scores rise.  Self-esteem grows.  Schools
improve.  You can make these outcomes a reality for Sedgefield
Elementary School and the students by supporting the SES PTA.

The term of the sponsorship and membership is for one year.
The money donated to the SES PTA is used to the offset costs to
provide resources for SES students and their families and to organ-
ize events and activities that promote school spirit. 

Your donation will help fund PTA projects like these for the
2011-12 school year:

•  Funding for the school lunch emergency fund
• Free school uniforms for SES students in need
• SES teacher incentives, appreciation and assistance
• Parent and guardian appreciation events like breakfasts on

the SES campus
• Inaugural SES Fall Festival set for November 5, 2011 –

Open to the Community    
Resources that benefit the PTA’s goal of increasing member-

ship and community participation
Contact me today at meg@magnoliamarketing.com or

704.347.1958 to discuss your desire to support the SES PTA, either
as a donor or volunteer.  Donor levels with benefits range from
$5.00 to $1,000.00.  We appreciate all gifts of your precious time and
money!

Principal Ivy Gill spent the summer making a number of posi-
tive changes at the school in preparation for the new school year.
She hired a new leadership team that will help her implement the
plan she has for closing the achievement gap at the school.  She
also handpicked new teachers who are highly skilled in making
progress in areas of study like reading, math and science.  I am
confident that Ms. Gill’s new team is positioned to improve test
scores at the school.

Ms. Gill will host another community meeting at the school in
September where she will introduce the community to her new
team, answer questions and give a tour of the school.  She will also
announce details on a large corporate sponsorship that at the time
this article is secured but the final details are still being negotiated.
This corporate partnership is VERY exciting will bring financial
and volunteer resources to the school that will allow SES students
to participate in programs and activities that will enrich their learn-
ing experience.  You don’t want to miss the September community
meeting!
The date of the community meeting is to be determined, so watch
the Support Sedgefield Schools Facebook page and for signs in the
neighborhood to learn the date and time.  You can also send your
email to meg@magnoliamarketing.com and I will put you on the
email distribution list.  

Please share this information with others in the neighborhood
that want to learn more about how to improve our neighborhood
schools.  If you have questions or want to join the email list for
updates contact Meg McElwain at meg@magnoliamarketing.com or
704.347.1958. Learn more online at 

www.facebook.com/groups/sedgefieldschools

Sedgefield Crime
By Officer Matt Montgomery

With summer in full swing and many families squeezing in one
last family vacation before school starts I’m going to give a crime
overview in order to reach as many folks as possible since we’ve
seen a significant increase in reported criminal incidents for
Sedgefield.    

The most significant increase in your community has been the
number of larceny from auto cases which have been reported.  For
the past three months there have been 14 total incidents reported
with only four occurring during the same three month period of
last year.  Sunset Dr. was hit especially hard with seven of the 14
cases.  According to the reports all the targeted vehicles were left
unlocked.  

Armed robberies also increased from zero armed robberies list-
ed for the same time period last year to two reported in the past
three months.  One of the incidents involved questionable victims
coming from outside the Sedgefield community to purchase elec-
tronics from someone posting on Craigslist, who also came from
outside the neighborhood.  I say questionable victims because both
have extensive arrest histories here in Mecklenburg County.  The
other armed robbery occurred on Ardmore Rd around 6:30 in the
evening.  While walking home the victim was approached by the
suspect who demanded money at gunpoint.  The suspect became
distracted by near by residents and fled in an older model four
door white vehicle without capitalizing on his venture.  This inci-
dent was not reported until the following day.  

With both the hot weather and kids being out of school there
has been a marked increase in both crime and foot traffic through-
out the neighborhood during all hours of the day.  PLEASE call 911
if you notice ANYTHING suspicious.  Something as seemingly
harmless as a teenager meandering in the street could very likely
mean your witnessing the lookout for someone burglarizing your
neighbor’s home.  Again, don’t hesitate to call 911.
mmontgomery@cmpd.org 
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President’s Message con’t from page 1
willing to help us find solutions and compromises with CHA.  Our

neighborhood needs everyone to get passionate about Sedgefield or
else we will become a traffic clogged cut-through from Park Rd. to
South Blvd.! (If you think traffic is bad now, you ain’t seen nothing
yet if we don’t dig in our heels now.)  Maybe I’m wrong and this
isn’t a big deal to anyone but the 7 board members who are actively
involved in this process. I implore you to let me know your
thoughts.

As a way to make it easier for us to stay current and connected,
I’d like to invite you to join our Facebook page aptly titled
“Sedgefield Neighborhood”.  This is a great place for all of us to post
general questions, find out about community events, and get to
know our neighbors who don’t live next door a little better.
Speaking of getting to know your neighbors, we’ve started “Thirsty
Thursday” which is the third Thursday of each month and will be
held at local restaurants; the location will be posted on the Facebook
page. We had a great cook-out a few weeks ago at Michael Seaton’s
home and plan on having more of these in the future.  The neighbor-
hood association paid for the hot dogs and hamburgers and those in
attendance brought a dish to share and great conversations. Have no
fear, these events are to have a good time and not merely a platform
for recruiting board members.  (Though if the mood strikes you to
sign up to our band of activists we certainly won’t stop you.)

I’m about to put my soapbox away, but must make one last
stand before I do so.  There are positions open on the board, you can
join a committee, attend some of the neighborhood events, but please
let your voice be heard.  As mentioned in the beginning of this letter,
we sometimes assume that things will be taken care of by someone
else and sadly this is not the case with the neighborhood association.
What we have in our favor are great people who love where they
live and our neighborhood needs you to step up and be counted on
for that hour and a half a month.  My e-mail address is jean-
newoosley@yahoo.com or you can reach out to me on the Facebook
page with any ideas, questions, comments, etc. that you might have.

Come on Sedgefield - let’s march into the future strong!

Living with Road Construction
By: Jennifer Ford

Having your yard and the street in front of your house taken
over with road construction workers, piles of dirt, huge cement
pipes, and all kinds of equipment may make some homeowners
upset, angry and frustrated – but not our family. We have embraced
the experience and learned to really enjoy all that it has to offer!

Living on the corner of Sedgefield and Dorchester roads, our
family, which includes three children (ages 7, 4 and 11 months), has
been impacted by the road construction in our neighborhood for
several months. It all began before the school year ended, and our
daughter’s school bus stop had to moved. The bus driver began
dropping her off in front of our house instead of passing our house
to drop her off down the street. Two years of me calling the CMS
Transportation Center couldn’t accomplish that! I was thrilled that I
could now walk out my front door and greet her in our side yard.

The next advantage for our family occurred when they blocked
Sedgefield Road to all traffic except local residents. This meant we
could teach our 4-year old to ride his bike without training wheels
and most importantly without fear of cars speeding by. 

What once had been a busy street has now become our little
private road – sometimes a dirt road, but nonetheless one that has
been exciting for our two oldest children to explore and ride bikes
on.

In addition to these benefits, our 11-month old has enjoyed
countless hours of watching the workers outside. Those little hand
prints on the window panes of our storm door clearly illustrate how
many times he’s stood there to watch the workers operate an exca-
vator or roller.

And last but not least, our most exciting adventures have been
buying treats from the ice cream truck that comes by to sell to the
workers. What better way to spend a hot afternoon than by enjoy-
ing a frozen treat!

If you ask my husband about the road construction, he may
complain about the dead grass in our yard from the dirt piles and
pipes, but I know that he has secretly enjoyed this summer of road
construction as much as our children have! So as the saying goes,
“When life gives you lemons, make lemonade,” we have taken that
one step further, “When life gives you road construction, make the
most of it!”

SEDGEFEST SPONSORS
Michael Miles Seaton of RE/MAX Executive, Cannon Pharmacy, 

The Greystone Restaurant, Sharon Ford of WellsFargo Home 
Mortgage, McMillan & Terry, PA, Steak & Hoagie, Healthy 
Home Market, Swine ‘n Dine, Comet Grill, Copy Express, 

Chick-fil-a, Monkey Joe’s, BRRgin’s Ice Cream Truck, 
The Flying Biscuit, Fiamma Restaurant, Fran’s Filling Station



11

     
 
 
 
 

SEDGEFIELD NEIGHBORHOOD 
ASSOCIATION 

presents an annual  
neighborhood social and fundraiser 

 

Saturday, May 21th 2011 
11 am until 2 pm 
at Sedgefield Park 

 (Elmhurst Rd off Poindexter Dr) 

 

 Restricted vehicle access on Elmhurst day of event! 

Can’t walk or bike? Park on McDonald (use back entrance to park)  
\at St Paul UMC , 2830 Dorchester Pl (just off Poindexter Ave). 

SMOKED PORK ORDER FORM 

Whole, bone-in Boston Butt 7-9 lb avg  $30.00 each prepaid 
$10/pound of chopped and packaged BBQ 

Smoked on site by Swine and Dine BBQ and wrapped to go 
Limited quantity. Prepaid orders only.  

Order form with payment must be received by May 18
th 

Pick up between 11-2 pm day of SedgeFest 
 

Name(s):        How many:   Amount enclosed:    
 
Street Address:        Telephone:     or     
           (for order confirmation) 

 

Please clip and mail this form with check payable to Frank Fields  or Rob Ford 
1064 Sedgefield Rd  Charlotte NC 28209 

You will appreciate the dinner!  We appreciate your support! 
704-293-9418 

 

 

May 5th, 2012

SEDGEFIELD NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
presents an annual

neighborhood social and fundraiser

Saturday, May 5th, 2012
11am until 2pm

at Sedgefield Park
(Elmhurst Road off Poindexter Drive)

Restricted vehicle access on Elmhurst day of event!
Can’t walk or bike?  Park on McDonald (use back entrance to park)
at St. Paul UMC, 2830 Dorchester Place (just off Poindexter Drive)

SWINE ‘N’ DINE
Hand Pulled, Hardwood Smoked Eastern NC BBQ

>BBQ sandwich w/ Chips  $4            >1 lb BBQ to go  $10            >Slaw to Go  $3
Pre-Order “to go” orders: fof57@hotmail.com
MUSIC By: QUINCEY’S CLASSIC BLUES
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Sedgefield Neighborhood Association Officers and Board Members
Jeanne Woosley Chuck Allen Ann King Ben Aliff

President Vice President Secretary Treasurer
jeannewoosley@yahoo.com chuckandbarry@aol.com aking72@bellsouth.net baaliff@yahoo.com

Board Members:
Debby Robinson Michael Seaton Janelle Travis Katie Zender
drobinson@vmi michaelseaton@remax.net travisgrp@aol.com kzender@lkmideas.com

SNA Board meets the second Tuesday of each month at 7PM at St. Paul UMC in the Fellowship hall. Our meetings are open to residents
and other interested parties. General meetings are held quarterly in February, May, August and November.

SNA Membership  -  Please Support 2011 Sedgefield Neighborhood Association
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Sedgefield Neighborhood Association Officers and Board Members
Jeanne Woosley Chuck Allen Ann King Ben Aliff

President Vice President Secretary Treasurer
jeannewoosley@yahoo.com chuckandbarry@aol.com aking72@bellsouth.net baaliff@yahoo.com

Board Members:
Debby Robinson Michael Seaton Janelle Travis Katie Zender
drobinson@vmi michaelseaton@remax.net travisgrp@aol.com kzender@lkmideas.com

SNA Board meets the second Tuesday of each month at 7PM at St. Paul UMC in the Fellowship hall. Our meetings are open to residents
and other interested parties. General meetings are held quarterly in February, May, August and November.

SNA Membership  -  Please Support 2011 Sedgefield Neighborhood Association

Name/s  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Address  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Home Phone _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Email  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Neighborhood Concerns  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Interests - Newsletter - Neighborhood Watch - Land Use - Zoning - Schools

Communications - Environment - Events

$20 per household membership

Sedgefield Neighborhood Association Officers and Board Members
	 President	 Vice-President	 Secretary	 Treasurer
	 Jeanne Woosley, 704-996-5526	 Chuck Allen, 704-779-9660	 Doneisha Wilson, 704-526-6310	 Candace Chapman, 704-941-1072
	 jeannewoosley@yahoo.com	 chuckandbarry@aol.com	 wilsondoneisha@yahoo.com	 candacefaychapman@gmail.com

Board Members:
	 Kevin Boyd, Cavspack2007@gmail.com	 Ann King, aking72@bellsouth.net
	 Michael Seaton, 704-572-1384, seatonltr@aol.com	 Janelle Travis, 704-525-1447, travisgrp@aol.com
	 Debby Robinson, 312-505-4336, drobinson@vmg1.com 	 Katie Zender, 704-529-6808, kzender@lkmideas.com


